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Good Evening Legislators,
 
On Friday afternoon you received a letter via e-mail from Joseph Geldhof regarding the Percent of
Market Value (POMV) spending cap established in SB 26 (2018). Contrary to the argument presented
by Mr. Geldhof, there is no legal basis for the position that the 5% statutory POMV is legally binding
on the legislature’s appropriation power. Rather, as the Department of Law outlined when the 5%
POMV was established in 2018 (see attached), Wielechowski v. State clearly established that the
income from the permanent fund—all of the income—is subject to appropriation. The legislature
may choose to follow the 5% statutory POMV or to ignore it, as has been done in the last several
years with the statutory formula for the permanent fund dividend. One action is no different than
the other. It is for this very reason, that the Governor has prioritized constitutionalizing both the
POMV and the dividend. However, to get there we need a financial bridge. He believes that moving
money from one savings account - the earnings reserve - to another, the constitutional budget
reserve, is a prudent path forward until a constitutional amendment can be put before the voters
next year.
 
We look forward to continuing the dialogue on these important policy issues.
 
Respectfully,
 
Miles
 
______________________
Miles Baker
Legislative Director
Office of the Governor
miles.baker@alaska.gov

 
Note: This message and its attachments are subject to public disclosure under the Alaska Public Records Act.
 










